
DEC C 2 2020 

Warden Ronnie LeBlanc 

Municipality of Clare 

1185 Highway 1 

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 
Office of the Minister 

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2 

Little Brook, NS BOW 1 ZO 

Dear Warden LeBlanc: 

DEC 1 L020 

Thank you for your letter dated September 22, 2020, regarding the state of Duffy Road in 

Saulnierville and Saulnierville Station. 

Regarding your highway safety/brush cutting concerns on Duffy Road, I will request local 

Department of Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal (TIR) staff evaluate the section 

of the road as noted in your letter. Additionally, I will request TIR staff consider 

coordinating the brush cutting of this section of Duffy Road with other brush cutting 

priorities in the area over the coming months. 

Should you have any further questions, please contact Area Manager, Pamela Mehlman­

Shand at Pamela.Mehlman-Shand@novascotia.ca or 902-742-2416. 

Sincere! , 

Lloyd P. Hines 

Minister 

c: Greg Newell, District Director Western 

Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager Yarmouth / Shelburne / Clare 

Gordon Wilson, MLA Clare/Digby 


